	MINUTES OF MEETING WITH PATIENT FORUM

Thursday 13th June 2013
    PRESENT: Mr E Hogg, Mrs S Parkes, Mrs C Ferguson, Mrs S Crosby, Mr S 

    B Elliott, Mr N Thompson, Lynn  Young (admin) & Karen Crook (PM)
    Apologies:   Mrs H Mallaby


	Items discussed today
1. Minutes from last meetings -  11.04.13
2. Matters arising:
· Minutes: SC felt that the minuets did not fully cover everything discussed.  KC explained that the minutes are a brief summary only.  SC asked if they were shared and KC explained that they are available on the website.  SC felt they should also be available in practice for those patients who do not have access to the website.  

· CCG feedback - minutes:  As far as the CCG Meeting feedback is concerned this should come from the CCG Meetings for the whole of Darlington not from one particular practice as the feedback we give is our few of the meeting.  SP informed everyone that the information from these meetings are put in the Northern Echo for the whole of Darlington to read.  
· Seats in Waiting Room – due to all the changes in the practice KC still has to look into this.
· Booking Appointments & Prescriptions via Clinical System – requesting prescriptions via the clinical system is now up and running.  Patients need to bring proof of ID in person and a user name and password will be issued.  The system can be used after 1 hour of receiving password.  A few patients are already using this system.  Booking of Appointments will not be available until September.

· Error on date of next meeting, should have read 13th June not 16th, this will be amended.
3.  Community Council Meeting – held 25.04.13 & 30.05.13
Meeting was held at Dr Piper House.  CF feedback items discussed and a summary will be sent to KC which will be copied to all members of the group.  SC brought information from the Daily Mail reference Out of Hours and 111 this was given to CF to discuss at the next CCG Meeting.  

If anyone has any further comments for the next CCG Meeting please let KC know before 24th June 2013. KC website address: karen.crook@nhs.net  

Date of the next CCG meeting will be 27th June 2013 and CF will attend on behalf of the practice.  It was agreed that a summary will be done from every meeting and copied to all.  CCG Meetings are monthly at the moment.

ACTIONS:
KC to send copy of summary written by SC to all.

Summaries from future meetings will be written and sent to all. 

4.  AOB:
Telephones – KC discussed the telephone system and we are having meetings with our provider to find out why the calls are so expensive for the patients. This does not mean we will be changing our provider.  We have asked if we can be given some information of the providers who DO NOT charge high rates as this is a local call number.  Apparently BT is one of the providers that only charge for the call and not a connection fee.  EH uses Talk Talk and he does not think he is charged a connection fee just a local rate call.  KC can not understand why if it is a local rate call providers will not put into their package details but this is out of control of the practice.  
ACTIONS:
KC will discuss outcomes at next meeting.
5. Extended Hours – The practice will be offering extended hours again.  They will be: 07.30am on a Tuesday - GP & Nurse and Thursday from 6.00pm GP & Nurse.  
6.  Date of next meeting

Next quarterly meeting will be Thursday 10th October 2013 at 14.00. LY will send reminders by telephone/e-mail/post to all.



